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March 20, 2020 

 

Governor Doug Ducey 

1700 W. Washington Street 

Phoenix, AZ  85007 

 

Dear Governor Ducey: 

 

As the U.S. confronts the current public health crisis related to the coronavirus pandemic, 

the Arizona Roofing Contractors Association wants to express our strong concerns 

with respect to state and local regulations governing “essential businesses” and 

“essential workers” during this critical time. 

 

We are aware that states and municipalities across the nation are responding to the 

current crisis by issuing, and frequently revising, emergency orders and/or guidance that 

may conflict with the goals of containing coronavirus and protecting the health and 

welfare of our communities. Recent emergency orders and guidance threaten the ability 

of roofing contractors, manufacturers, distributors and other industry employers to 

operate and aid in the response to the coronavirus pandemic. Clarity and consistency are 

needed given the multiple orders from hundreds of state and local governments, each 

with different rules. Thus, we recommend your administration issue guidance that 

clarifies essential businesses, services and workers, and that this guidance recognize the 

role of the roofing industry in protecting Arizona families and employers. 

 

The U.S. roofing industry, including manufacturers and their raw material suppliers, 

distributors, and roofing contractors, is an essential $100 billion plus sector, with an 

estimated 1.1 million employees, that provides critical materials and services to ensure 

home and business safety. We are integral to the infrastructure that will enable our 

nation to see through our current times and help our communities rebound quickly. The 

products we make and install protect hospitals, grocery stores, pharmacies, and other 

businesses actively providing critical care and resources to thousands of Americans in 

need of assistance during this time of crisis, as well as families who are being asked to 

shelter in place or otherwise take every measure to remain indoors. For example, as the 

role of hospitals become ever more critical in providing care that our fellow citizens need 

at this time, it will be critical that roofing companies are able to quickly fix roof leaks or 

provide other essential services to keep these buildings operating safely. 

 



Also, as we head into the spring and summer months, it is vital the roofing industry be 

prepared and well-resourced to quickly respond to the impacts that extreme weather 

and natural disasters may inflict on homes and buildings. We are employing prudent 

measures to prevent the spread of infection at facilities, sites and projects, and most 

roofing work is performed outdoors where open air helps mitigate any risk to employees. 

We encourage federal, state, and local officials to partner with the roofing industry to 

address the challenges ahead in a comprehensive, coordinated manner. 

 

The roof is the first line of defense against the elements and extreme weather, and there 

is nothing more important than a sound roof in protecting Arizona families and 

businesses as they take action to address this crisis and sustain our economy.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

   

 

Russ Hyman Duane Yourko 

ARCA President Executive Director 

 

 

 

cc:  Daniel Scarpinato, Chief of Staff 

 Gretchen Conger, Deputy Chief of Staff 

 Katie Fischer, Director of Legislative Affairs 

 Ryan DeMenna, DeMenna Public Affairs 
 


